
Fourteen persons arrested during anti-
illegal worker operation (with photo)

     The Immigration Department (ImmD) mounted a territory-wide anti-illegal
worker operation yesterday (November 1). A total of nine suspected illegal
workers and five suspected employers were arrested.

     During the operation, ImmD Task Force officers raided 10 target
locations including an industrial building, premises under renovation,
restaurants, a retail shop and a shopping mall. A total of nine suspected
illegal workers and five suspected employers were arrested. The arrested
suspected illegal workers comprised three men and six women, aged 31 to 50.
Among them, one man and four women were holders of recognisance forms, which
prohibit them from taking any employment. Furthermore, five men, aged 41 to
62, were suspected of employing the illegal workers.

     "Any person who contravenes a condition of stay in force in respect of
him shall be guilty of an offence. Also, visitors are not allowed to take
employment in Hong Kong, whether paid or unpaid, without the permission of
the Director of Immigration. Offenders are liable to prosecution and upon
conviction face a maximum fine of $50,000 and up to two years' imprisonment.
Aiders and abettors are also liable to prosecution and penalties," an ImmD
spokesman said.

     The spokesman warned that, as stipulated in section 38AA of the
Immigration Ordinance, an illegal immigrant, a person who is the subject of a
removal order or a deportation order, an overstayer or a person who was
refused permission to land is prohibited from taking any employment, whether
paid or unpaid, or establishing or joining in any business. Offenders are
liable upon conviction to a maximum fine of $50,000 and up to three years'
imprisonment.

     The spokesman reiterated that it is a serious offence to employ people
who are not lawfully employable. Under the Immigration Ordinance, the maximum
penalty for an employer employing a person who is not lawfully employable,
i.e. an illegal immigrant, a person who is the subject of a removal order or
a deportation order, an overstayer or a person who was refused permission to
land, has been significantly increased from a fine of $350,000 and three
years' imprisonment to a fine of $500,000 and 10 years' imprisonment to
reflect the gravity of such offences. The director, manager, secretary,
partner, etc of the company concerned may also bear criminal liability. The
High Court has laid down sentencing guidelines that the employer of an
illegal worker should be given an immediate custodial sentence.

     According to the court sentencing, employers must take all practicable
steps to determine whether a person is lawfully employable prior to
employment. Apart from inspecting a prospective employee's identity card, the
employer has the explicit duty to make enquiries regarding the person and
ensure that the answers would not cast any reasonable doubt concerning the
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lawful employability of the person. The court will not accept failure to do
so as a defence in proceedings. It is also an offence if an employer fails to
inspect the job seeker's valid travel document if the job seeker does not
have a Hong Kong permanent identity card. Offenders are liable upon
conviction to a maximum fine of $150,000 and to imprisonment for one year. In
that connection, the spokesman would like to remind all employers not to defy
the law by employing illegal workers. The ImmD will continue to take resolute
enforcement action to combat such offences.

     Under the existing mechanism, the ImmD will, as a standard procedure,
conduct initial screening of vulnerable persons, including illegal workers,
illegal immigrants, sex workers and foreign domestic helpers, who are
arrested during any operation with a view to ascertaining whether they are
trafficking in persons (TIP) victims. When any TIP indicator is revealed in
the initial screening, the officers will conduct a full debriefing and
identification by using a standardised checklist to ascertain the presence of
TIP elements, such as threats and coercion in the recruitment phase and the
nature of exploitation. Identified TIP victims will be provided with various
forms of support and assistance, including urgent intervention, medical
services, counselling, shelter, temporary accommodation and other supporting
services. The ImmD calls on TIP victims to report crimes to the relevant
departments immediately.

  

Fourteen persons arrested during anti-
illegal worker operation (with photo)

     The Immigration Department (ImmD) mounted a territory-wide anti-illegal
worker operation yesterday (November 1). A total of nine suspected illegal
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workers and five suspected employers were arrested.

     During the operation, ImmD Task Force officers raided 10 target
locations including an industrial building, premises under renovation,
restaurants, a retail shop and a shopping mall. A total of nine suspected
illegal workers and five suspected employers were arrested. The arrested
suspected illegal workers comprised three men and six women, aged 31 to 50.
Among them, one man and four women were holders of recognisance forms, which
prohibit them from taking any employment. Furthermore, five men, aged 41 to
62, were suspected of employing the illegal workers.

     "Any person who contravenes a condition of stay in force in respect of
him shall be guilty of an offence. Also, visitors are not allowed to take
employment in Hong Kong, whether paid or unpaid, without the permission of
the Director of Immigration. Offenders are liable to prosecution and upon
conviction face a maximum fine of $50,000 and up to two years' imprisonment.
Aiders and abettors are also liable to prosecution and penalties," an ImmD
spokesman said.

     The spokesman warned that, as stipulated in section 38AA of the
Immigration Ordinance, an illegal immigrant, a person who is the subject of a
removal order or a deportation order, an overstayer or a person who was
refused permission to land is prohibited from taking any employment, whether
paid or unpaid, or establishing or joining in any business. Offenders are
liable upon conviction to a maximum fine of $50,000 and up to three years'
imprisonment.

     The spokesman reiterated that it is a serious offence to employ people
who are not lawfully employable. Under the Immigration Ordinance, the maximum
penalty for an employer employing a person who is not lawfully employable,
i.e. an illegal immigrant, a person who is the subject of a removal order or
a deportation order, an overstayer or a person who was refused permission to
land, has been significantly increased from a fine of $350,000 and three
years' imprisonment to a fine of $500,000 and 10 years' imprisonment to
reflect the gravity of such offences. The director, manager, secretary,
partner, etc of the company concerned may also bear criminal liability. The
High Court has laid down sentencing guidelines that the employer of an
illegal worker should be given an immediate custodial sentence.

     According to the court sentencing, employers must take all practicable
steps to determine whether a person is lawfully employable prior to
employment. Apart from inspecting a prospective employee's identity card, the
employer has the explicit duty to make enquiries regarding the person and
ensure that the answers would not cast any reasonable doubt concerning the
lawful employability of the person. The court will not accept failure to do
so as a defence in proceedings. It is also an offence if an employer fails to
inspect the job seeker's valid travel document if the job seeker does not
have a Hong Kong permanent identity card. Offenders are liable upon
conviction to a maximum fine of $150,000 and to imprisonment for one year. In
that connection, the spokesman would like to remind all employers not to defy
the law by employing illegal workers. The ImmD will continue to take resolute
enforcement action to combat such offences.



     Under the existing mechanism, the ImmD will, as a standard procedure,
conduct initial screening of vulnerable persons, including illegal workers,
illegal immigrants, sex workers and foreign domestic helpers, who are
arrested during any operation with a view to ascertaining whether they are
trafficking in persons (TIP) victims. When any TIP indicator is revealed in
the initial screening, the officers will conduct a full debriefing and
identification by using a standardised checklist to ascertain the presence of
TIP elements, such as threats and coercion in the recruitment phase and the
nature of exploitation. Identified TIP victims will be provided with various
forms of support and assistance, including urgent intervention, medical
services, counselling, shelter, temporary accommodation and other supporting
services. The ImmD calls on TIP victims to report crimes to the relevant
departments immediately.

  

Provisional statistics of retail sales
for September 2021

     The Census and Statistics Department (C&SD) released the latest figures
on retail sales today (November 2).

     The value of total retail sales in September 2021, provisionally
estimated at $28.0 billion, increased by 7.3% compared with the same month in
2020. The revised estimate of the value of total retail sales in August 2021
increased by 11.9% compared with a year earlier. For the first nine months of
2021 taken together, it was provisionally estimated that the value of total
retail sales increased by 8.0% compared with the same period in 2020.

     Of the total retail sales value in September 2021, online sales
accounted for 8.0%. The value of online retail sales in that month,
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provisionally estimated at $2.3 billion, increased by 30.5% compared with the
same month in 2020. The revised estimate of online retail sales in August
2021 increased by 17.6% compared with a year earlier. For the first nine
months of 2021 taken together, it was provisionally estimated that the value
of online retail sales increased by 43.5% compared with the same period in
2020.

     After netting out the effect of price changes over the same period, the
provisional estimate of the volume of total retail sales in September 2021
increased by 4.7% compared with a year earlier. The revised estimate of the
volume of total retail sales in August 2021 increased by 10.0% compared with
a year earlier. For the first nine months of 2021 taken together, the
provisional estimate of the total retail sales increased by 6.8% in volume
compared with the same period in 2020.

     Analysed by broad type of retail outlet in descending order of the
provisional estimate of the value of sales and comparing September 2021 with
September 2020, the value of sales of electrical goods and other consumer
durable goods, not elsewhere classified increased by 48.3%. This was followed
by sales of food, alcoholic drinks and tobacco (+0.5% in value); jewellery,
watches and clocks, and valuable gifts (+16.2%); other consumer goods, not
elsewhere classified (+18.7%); wearing apparel (+8.8%); medicines and
cosmetics (+9.8%); motor vehicles and parts (+8.1%); fuels (+15.1%); and
optical shops (+17.3%).

     On the other hand, the value of sales of commodities in supermarkets
decreased by 4.9% in September 2021 over a year earlier. This was followed by
sales of commodities in department stores (-11.6% in value); furniture and
fixtures (-1.3%); books, newspapers, stationery and gifts (-6.4%); footwear,
allied products and other clothing accessories (-4.2%); and Chinese drugs and
herbs (-10.9%).

     Based on the seasonally adjusted series, the provisional estimate of the
value of total retail sales increased by 3.7% in the third quarter of 2021
compared with the preceding quarter, while the provisional estimate of the
volume of total retail sales increased by 1.6%.

     Following the release of the 2019/20-based Composite Consumer Price
Index in May 2021, the series of value and volume indices of retail sales
have been re-referenced, taking October 2019 to September 2020 as the new
reference period and adopting the relevant components of the 2019/20-based
Composite Consumer Price Index as deflators for compiling the volume index of
retail sales. As from the reference month of September 2021, the value and
volume indices of retail sales and their year-on-year rates of changes
published in each month are compiled based on the re-referenced series.

     These retail sales statistics measure the sales receipts in respect of
goods sold by local retail establishments and are primarily intended for
gauging the short-term business performance of the local retail sector. Data
on retail sales are collected from local retail establishments through the
Monthly Survey of Retail Sales (MRS). Local retail establishments with and
without physical shops are covered in MRS and their sales, both through



conventional shops and online channels, are included in the retail sales
statistics. Starting from January 2020, data on online retail sales have been
collected in MRS. The relevant results were first published in the January
2021 issue of the "Report on Monthly Survey of Retail Sales".

     The retail sales statistics cover consumer spending on goods but not on
services (such as those on housing, catering, medical care and health
services, transport and communication, financial services, education and
entertainment) which account for over 50% of the overall consumer spending.
Moreover, they include spending on goods in Hong Kong by visitors but exclude
spending outside Hong Kong by Hong Kong residents. Hence they should not be
regarded as indicators for measuring overall consumer spending.

     Users interested in the trend of overall consumer spending should refer
to the data series of private consumption expenditure (PCE), which is a major
component of the Gross Domestic Product published at quarterly intervals.
Compiled from a wide range of data sources, PCE covers consumer spending on
both goods (including goods purchased from all channels) and services by Hong
Kong residents whether locally or abroad. Please refer to the C&SD
publication "Gross Domestic Product (Quarterly)" for more details.

Commentary

     A government spokesman said that the value of total retail sales
continued to grow visibly in September, by 7.3% over a year earlier. For the
third quarter as a whole, it also rose by 7.3%, partly reflecting the
boosting effect of the Consumption Voucher Scheme. On a seasonally adjusted
quarter-to-quarter basis, the growth rate was 3.7% in the third quarter.

     Looking ahead, the spokesman pointed out that the stable local epidemic
and improving employment and income conditions, together with the Consumption
Voucher Scheme, should remain supportive to the retail sector in the near
term. However, the virtually frozen inbound tourism will continue to
constrain the extent of revival. To pave way for a broader-based recovery of
the retail sector and the overall economy, it is essential for the community
to strive towards more widespread vaccination.

Further information

     Table 1 presents the revised figures on value index and value of retail
sales for all retail outlets and by broad type of retail outlet for August
2021 as well as the provisional figures for September 2021. The provisional
figures on the value of retail sales for all retail outlets and by broad type
of retail outlet as well as the corresponding year-on-year changes for the
first nine months of 2021 taken together are also shown.

     Table 2 presents the revised figures on value of online retail sales for
August 2021 as well as the provisional figures for September 2021. The
provisional figures on year-on-year changes for the first nine months of 2021
taken together are also shown.

     Table 3 presents the revised figures on volume index of retail sales for



all retail outlets and by broad type of retail outlet for August 2021 as well
as the provisional figures for September 2021. The provisional figures on
year-on-year changes for the first nine months of 2021 taken together are
also shown.

     Table 4 shows the movements of the value and volume of total retail
sales in terms of the year-on-year rate of change for a month compared with
the same month in the preceding year based on the original series, and in
terms of the rate of change for a three-month period compared with the
preceding three-month period based on the seasonally adjusted series.

     The classification of retail establishments follows the Hong Kong
Standard Industrial Classification (HSIC) Version 2.0, which is used in
various economic surveys for classifying economic units into different
industry classes.

     More detailed statistics are given in the "Report on Monthly Survey of
Retail Sales". Users can download this publication at the website of the C&SD
(www.censtatd.gov.hk/en/EIndexbySubject.html?pcode=B1080003&scode=530).
Alternatively, the historical series of retail sales statistics can be
downloaded in the form of a statistical table at the website of the C&SD
(www.censtatd.gov.hk/en/EIndexbySubject.html?pcode=D5600089&scode=530).

     Users who have enquiries about the survey results may contact the
Distribution Services Statistics Section of C&SD (Tel: 3903 7400; email:
mrs@censtatd.gov.hk).

Provisional statistics of retail sales
for September 2021

     The Census and Statistics Department (C&SD) released the latest figures
on retail sales today (November 2).

     The value of total retail sales in September 2021, provisionally
estimated at $28.0 billion, increased by 7.3% compared with the same month in
2020. The revised estimate of the value of total retail sales in August 2021
increased by 11.9% compared with a year earlier. For the first nine months of
2021 taken together, it was provisionally estimated that the value of total
retail sales increased by 8.0% compared with the same period in 2020.

     Of the total retail sales value in September 2021, online sales
accounted for 8.0%. The value of online retail sales in that month,
provisionally estimated at $2.3 billion, increased by 30.5% compared with the
same month in 2020. The revised estimate of online retail sales in August
2021 increased by 17.6% compared with a year earlier. For the first nine
months of 2021 taken together, it was provisionally estimated that the value
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of online retail sales increased by 43.5% compared with the same period in
2020.

     After netting out the effect of price changes over the same period, the
provisional estimate of the volume of total retail sales in September 2021
increased by 4.7% compared with a year earlier. The revised estimate of the
volume of total retail sales in August 2021 increased by 10.0% compared with
a year earlier. For the first nine months of 2021 taken together, the
provisional estimate of the total retail sales increased by 6.8% in volume
compared with the same period in 2020.

     Analysed by broad type of retail outlet in descending order of the
provisional estimate of the value of sales and comparing September 2021 with
September 2020, the value of sales of electrical goods and other consumer
durable goods, not elsewhere classified increased by 48.3%. This was followed
by sales of food, alcoholic drinks and tobacco (+0.5% in value); jewellery,
watches and clocks, and valuable gifts (+16.2%); other consumer goods, not
elsewhere classified (+18.7%); wearing apparel (+8.8%); medicines and
cosmetics (+9.8%); motor vehicles and parts (+8.1%); fuels (+15.1%); and
optical shops (+17.3%).

     On the other hand, the value of sales of commodities in supermarkets
decreased by 4.9% in September 2021 over a year earlier. This was followed by
sales of commodities in department stores (-11.6% in value); furniture and
fixtures (-1.3%); books, newspapers, stationery and gifts (-6.4%); footwear,
allied products and other clothing accessories (-4.2%); and Chinese drugs and
herbs (-10.9%).

     Based on the seasonally adjusted series, the provisional estimate of the
value of total retail sales increased by 3.7% in the third quarter of 2021
compared with the preceding quarter, while the provisional estimate of the
volume of total retail sales increased by 1.6%.

     Following the release of the 2019/20-based Composite Consumer Price
Index in May 2021, the series of value and volume indices of retail sales
have been re-referenced, taking October 2019 to September 2020 as the new
reference period and adopting the relevant components of the 2019/20-based
Composite Consumer Price Index as deflators for compiling the volume index of
retail sales. As from the reference month of September 2021, the value and
volume indices of retail sales and their year-on-year rates of changes
published in each month are compiled based on the re-referenced series.

     These retail sales statistics measure the sales receipts in respect of
goods sold by local retail establishments and are primarily intended for
gauging the short-term business performance of the local retail sector. Data
on retail sales are collected from local retail establishments through the
Monthly Survey of Retail Sales (MRS). Local retail establishments with and
without physical shops are covered in MRS and their sales, both through
conventional shops and online channels, are included in the retail sales
statistics. Starting from January 2020, data on online retail sales have been
collected in MRS. The relevant results were first published in the January
2021 issue of the "Report on Monthly Survey of Retail Sales".



     The retail sales statistics cover consumer spending on goods but not on
services (such as those on housing, catering, medical care and health
services, transport and communication, financial services, education and
entertainment) which account for over 50% of the overall consumer spending.
Moreover, they include spending on goods in Hong Kong by visitors but exclude
spending outside Hong Kong by Hong Kong residents. Hence they should not be
regarded as indicators for measuring overall consumer spending.

     Users interested in the trend of overall consumer spending should refer
to the data series of private consumption expenditure (PCE), which is a major
component of the Gross Domestic Product published at quarterly intervals.
Compiled from a wide range of data sources, PCE covers consumer spending on
both goods (including goods purchased from all channels) and services by Hong
Kong residents whether locally or abroad. Please refer to the C&SD
publication "Gross Domestic Product (Quarterly)" for more details.

Commentary

     A government spokesman said that the value of total retail sales
continued to grow visibly in September, by 7.3% over a year earlier. For the
third quarter as a whole, it also rose by 7.3%, partly reflecting the
boosting effect of the Consumption Voucher Scheme. On a seasonally adjusted
quarter-to-quarter basis, the growth rate was 3.7% in the third quarter.

     Looking ahead, the spokesman pointed out that the stable local epidemic
and improving employment and income conditions, together with the Consumption
Voucher Scheme, should remain supportive to the retail sector in the near
term. However, the virtually frozen inbound tourism will continue to
constrain the extent of revival. To pave way for a broader-based recovery of
the retail sector and the overall economy, it is essential for the community
to strive towards more widespread vaccination.

Further information

     Table 1 presents the revised figures on value index and value of retail
sales for all retail outlets and by broad type of retail outlet for August
2021 as well as the provisional figures for September 2021. The provisional
figures on the value of retail sales for all retail outlets and by broad type
of retail outlet as well as the corresponding year-on-year changes for the
first nine months of 2021 taken together are also shown.

     Table 2 presents the revised figures on value of online retail sales for
August 2021 as well as the provisional figures for September 2021. The
provisional figures on year-on-year changes for the first nine months of 2021
taken together are also shown.

     Table 3 presents the revised figures on volume index of retail sales for
all retail outlets and by broad type of retail outlet for August 2021 as well
as the provisional figures for September 2021. The provisional figures on
year-on-year changes for the first nine months of 2021 taken together are
also shown.



     Table 4 shows the movements of the value and volume of total retail
sales in terms of the year-on-year rate of change for a month compared with
the same month in the preceding year based on the original series, and in
terms of the rate of change for a three-month period compared with the
preceding three-month period based on the seasonally adjusted series.

     The classification of retail establishments follows the Hong Kong
Standard Industrial Classification (HSIC) Version 2.0, which is used in
various economic surveys for classifying economic units into different
industry classes.

     More detailed statistics are given in the "Report on Monthly Survey of
Retail Sales". Users can download this publication at the website of the C&SD
(www.censtatd.gov.hk/en/EIndexbySubject.html?pcode=B1080003&scode=530).
Alternatively, the historical series of retail sales statistics can be
downloaded in the form of a statistical table at the website of the C&SD
(www.censtatd.gov.hk/en/EIndexbySubject.html?pcode=D5600089&scode=530).

     Users who have enquiries about the survey results may contact the
Distribution Services Statistics Section of C&SD (Tel: 3903 7400; email:
mrs@censtatd.gov.hk).

Correctional officers stop person in
custody committing self-harm

     Correctional officers stopped a female person in custody committing
self-harm in Lo Wu Correctional Institution today (November 2).

     At 9.43am today, the 41-year-old female person in custody was found
emotionally unstable, banging her head against the grille gate inside a
dayroom. Officers at the scene immediately stopped her and called for
reinforcement. The person in custody was found conscious. She was required to
be sent to a public hospital for further treatment after receiving
examination and treatment by the institution Medical Officer.

     A clinical psychologist of the department will follow up on the case.

     A spokesman for the Correctional Services Department said, "The
department uses all possible measures to prevent persons in custody from
attempting suicide or self-harm. These measures include administrative
arrangements, improvement of institutional facilities, staff training and
first aid services."

     The person in custody was sentenced to imprisonment for the offence of
false statements in October 2021.

https://www.censtatd.gov.hk/en/EIndexbySubject.html?pcode=B1080003&scode=530
https://www.censtatd.gov.hk/en/EIndexbySubject.html?pcode=D5600089&scode=530
mailto:mrs@censtatd.gov.hk
http://www.government-world.com/correctional-officers-stop-person-in-custody-committing-self-harm-4/
http://www.government-world.com/correctional-officers-stop-person-in-custody-committing-self-harm-4/

